

BUCCA QLD 4670

15 October 2011

QLD Flood Commissioner of enquiry PO Box 15185 City East BRISBANE QLD 4002

Dear Sir

Unfortunately I missed your Bundaberg visit; I would however like to convey my concern in the matter re the new Talon Bridge.

The Wally's that designed this bridge allowed completion knowing that the northern approach was lower than the approach to the old existing bridge for approximately ½ km, how stupid is that. Hundreds of us that live out in the rural areas north of Bundaberg simply could not access shops, hospitals etc because of this short stretch of road.

I have talked to the project manager with the Department of Transport and discovered the fix if any will be a long way down the track, basically more floods more complaints, which I believe is appalling as the bridge and its approaches should have been built correctly the first time above flood level.

Yours sincerely

C.D. Robinson